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Victorian Branch


8th April 200

Learning From home – Further advice
Dear Member,

We are very confident that you can get through the challenges that this term will present you however, you will need to use your own judgement about what is right and appropriate for your particular school, and you will need to work with staff agreement. There will be a considerable number of grey areas and you will encounter matters that you have never faced before in your career.  Be flexible and creative and seek our advice if you are unsure. 

As far as the APF is concerned, you have 3 goals.  

1. To ensure an education for the kids enrolled in your school.  

2. Look after the wellbeing of all your staff and yourself 

3. Do everything that complies with the rules around preventing the spread of COVID-19
When this is over you need to be able to be satisfied you did what you could for the students, and you didn’t damage any of your working relationships with the staff.  Some further thoughts below about this.

 

We have some concerns about the logistics regarding the Teaching and Learning arrangements.  These are listed below, in no particular order

We know the list of who can attend on site 

· The only students who are permitted to attend on site are: 
· children of workers*, such as healthcare workers, who cannot work from home 
· vulnerable students 
· small groups of VCE/VCAL students who may be required to undertake some necessary learning activities in short blocks of time 
*Please note, children of workers can include a lot of people, it is not simply healthcare workers.  It might cleaners and truck drivers, and shelf stackers etc.  We urge you to use your best judgement and wisdom in this space.
We have already expressed our concerns about parents sending kids to school, who don’t fit the criteria listed above, when they are sick of them at home or are not coping with them.  We strongly recommend that you take a firm line on refusing to take these kids into the school, unless you think that the circumstances are such that the child is suddenly vulnerable if allowed to remain at home.  

We are also concerned that the number of exempted kids who will attend in some schools will be higher than the DET anticipates.  We also know of a number of schools where over a third of the staff are vulnerable and cannot attend the school site.  Covering the kids present for supervision will require some creativity.  Clearly the bulk of the supervision is likely to fall on the Principal Class and teachers without assigned classes.  If members of the team do not provide you the coverage you need, you may need to consider the ES staff, CRT’s and the cooperation of the Out of Hours Agencies, (such as TheirCare Team Kids, etc.)  to cover the kid’s supervision.  To ensure social distancing and coverage, you may need to consider the use of school halls, gyms etc. 

We agree with the notion of not compelling staff to attend the school site.  This whole operation relies on agreement, cooperation and a considerable degree of goodwill.  Don’t burn your bridges.  Fear is driving some staff behaviour, so please view it through that lens.

We also clearly expect YOU as a member of the Principal Class NOT to attend your school site if you are in vulnerable health or age wise or live with family members that would be vulnerable if you are exposed to infection.  Please do not be a martyr.   There are no prizes for heroics in this scenario. If all members of the Principal Class are in this category, you need to contact the SEIL and advise them. It will be their problem to solve.

With the exception of the small groups of VCE students who come in as arranged, the students should NOT be taught at school.  They should be undertaking the work set by their class teachers.  Try to ensure that staff keep school hours and do not respond to any student or parent concerns outside their 38hour week.  Make 4.30pm your own closedown time.

We also suggest that in clusters of schools, where there are smaller numbers of kids attending that you might pool your resources, where appropriate.

  

The whole idea of all kids having technology to use, is exceptional, however impractical for some, and the infrastructure in many areas will be difficult to use or frustratingly slow.

Remember that there is still paper, photocopiers and snail mail.   We also suggest that as snail mail is so slow, it might take a lot of the pressure off staff.  The whole technology system is designed for fast responses and we encourage school leaders to ensure parents understand that in some secondary schools staff might be dealing with as many as 125 or more students.    This could become overwhelming very quickly.  Encourage staff to pace themselves.  Also remember some staff will have small children at home who may need supervision.  Please make allowances for them in a practical way that suits your school.

There is a further concern about parent complaints that might arise from slow turn arounds, so please be proactive and get on the front foot with this one.  There is a chance of a rise in complaints from parents, about a raft of matters over this period.  Should this happen, stick to a tight process, and respond as quickly as you can to resolve things.

We believe the Regional offices should take responsibility for distributing any devices, which will be an onerous and time-consuming task, as will the collection of the device once this is over.  It is not a complication that should be piled onto schools at present, as there is enough to do.  Seek their help with this if you need to access the borrowed computers.

We continue to be concerned about safety, and strongly recommend temperature checks and supplies of sanitizer where you can get it. Keep any eye on the cleaning, it MUST be of the highest possible standard.  Log any safety issues on EduSafe, and seek advice from the Facilities people at Regions or VSBA at cleaning@edumail.vic.gov.au if there is a breach of standards.
 

We will continue to provide further advice as the need arises.

 

The APF will continue to provide the responsive service to all members matters as usual.

Contact:

· Julie
 0419 103 664

· Mark 
0418 551 375

· John
 0407 557 862

Gemma can be contacted Monday, Thursday and Friday for any membership matters on

· Gemma 
0412 584 002
 

Regards & please stay safe,
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Julie Podbury
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